
Attending: Laura Dragone (councillor Bradley’s office), Mark Vuotari, Casey Lahey

Regrets: Andre Gignac, Christine Lowe

 Finally have all staff. New office administrator, Hollie Pullins, just started today; will need about a 
week to get up to speed – hollie.pullins@ottawa.ca

 Ward info: Upcoming coffee chats, Greenboro CC Feb. 1. Coffee and TimBits available. Drop-in 5-7 
pm

 Sawmill CC Feb 8 5-7 pm
 Community police officers and OC Transpo have been invited
 If there is interest in other staff, let us know
 City updates: Vacant unit tax is now available for renewal; people will be able to get assistance with 

completing
 Deadline is March 21
 Have relayed community feedback to staff
 March break and summer camps are coming Jan. 16th at 9 pm
 Storm coming tomorrow
 Visual re: snowfall: Please share on social media.
 Mark asked if there has been an update on community association insurance? Laura says that the 

person helping to coordinate with the Councillor is Jennifer.ramnarine@ottawa.ca. Mark will reach 
out.

 Financial statement: $1500 in account
 Need to fundraise. Purdy’s chocolate (Easter, Christmas)
 Casey: Weekly BINGO; 50/50 at events; Senators ticket draw; ‘glass turkeys’ – gift basket; could be 

local businesses; charge a nominal fee for yard sales (in return for advertising specific addresses); 
Fundscript

 WhatsApp: Casey says we can broadcast one-way. Mark noted we will need to ensure the right 
information is collected at the membership drive

 Live Trivia, Price is Right; Casey can run these through Teams or Zoom
 Virtual book clubs; Gardening club
 Coping strategies: wellness, well-being support
 ‘Meet the neighbours’?
 Move the website to Google so the site is https (instead of http)
 Remind people to check their junk mail in case our communications end up in their junk
 Need a kerb key and hoses from the city to get the rinks going, and volunteers to shovel. Mark will 

send the info for the city contact person so Casey can reach out to them.
 Membership drive will come in early spring
 ? Community skate, with Mr. Lukos as sponsor?
 Mini-soccer: field reservations are made. May 21- June 26. Christine offered to host registration. 

Consider moving it to earlier; Mark will ask if the time can be changed. 
 Cleanup in the Park: dates?
 Debrief on Christmas party: Casey’s family enjoyed it very much. Promote the parents engagement – 

maybe family holiday party? Mark: Consider moving it to late November? Pencil in Nov. 30 and Dec. 
7.
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 Need to changeover the bulletin board



